

17 February 2023

John Luke fyi-request-21610-606d5ae0@requests.fyi.org.nz

Tēnā koe John Luke,

On 23 January 2023, you emailed the Social Workers Registration Board requesting under the Official Information Act 1982 (the Act), the following information:

Dear Social Workers Registration Board,

I noted, - Board Member Vacancy

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2 Fswrb.govt.nz%2Fswrb-member-

vacancy%2F&data=05%7C01%7Clucas.davies%40swrb.govt.nz%7Cdc 9d9573849a4c2ccf5708dafce77b02%7C20a3173f814b47089858bf10c 7f3a3aa%7C0%7C0%7C638100368384813943%7CUnknown%7CTWF pbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwi LCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=p2Wb6UGSnIGMOh Qxg7RensT%2FXXxyoLbFxCpdc0rkN5w%3D&reserved=0

"The Minister of Social of Development and Employment is seeking candidates who wish to be considered for appointment to the Social Workers Registration Board. This position is for a lay person (i.e. a non social worker role)."

- May I ask how did you call for public nomination and on what platform you have call for public nominations, e.g. govt.jobs website.
- Also, how many applications you have received from the public and how many you have received from other nominating agencies such as TPK.
- Further, how many you have shortlisted.

On 24 January 2023, the Social Workers Registration Board transferred your request in full to the Ministry of Social Development (the Ministry) for a response.

The Ministry will now respond to your request.

In the interests of clarity, I will respond to each of your questions in turn.

1. May I ask how did you call for public nomination and on what platform you have call for public nominations, e.g. govt.jobs website.

The selection process for appointment to the Social Workers Registration Board is currently still active but public nominations closed on 22 January 2023.

The position was advertised on several platforms such as the Ministry's vacancies website, SEEK, and Mahi recruitment. It was also placed on the Social Workers Registration Board (SWRB) newsletter and the SWRB's communications channels were used.

2. Also, how many applications you have received from the public and how many you have received from other nominating agencies such as TPK.

A total of 18 applications were received from the public. The Ministry is not able to determine if any of the applications received were nominated by an agency as the candidates have not indicated this on their applications.

3. How many you have shortlisted.

The appointment to the SWRB is a Ministerial appointment. The shortlisting decisions have yet to be made.

The principles and purposes of the Official Information Act 1982 under which you made your request are:

- to create greater openness and transparency about the plans, work and activities of the Government,
- to increase the ability of the public to participate in the making and administration of our laws and policies and
- to lead to greater accountability in the conduct of public affairs.

This Ministry fully supports those principles and purposes. The Ministry therefore intends to make the information contained in this letter and any attached documents available to the wider public. The Ministry will do this by publishing this letter on the Ministry's website. Your personal details will be deleted, and the Ministry will not publish any information that would identify you as the person who requested the information.

If you wish to discuss this response with us, please feel free to contact OIA Requests@msd.govt.nz.

If you are not satisfied with this response, you have the right to seek an investigation and review by the Ombudsman. Information about how to make a complaint is available at <a href="https://www.ombudsman.parliament.nz">www.ombudsman.parliament.nz</a> or 0800 802 602.

Ngā mihi nui

Claire Janes

llaire Lans

**Manager Budget and Crown Entities**